EC-CA AGM 2010 Report
The EC-CA held it’s AGM on Sunday 24th January after the last round of the League at Mistley.  Unfortunately there was a small turnout, but that didn’t prevent some lively and productive debates.
Women’s First Prize to equal men’s

The headline change from the AGM is that from next season the value of the first prize for senior women will be the same as that for senior men.  We believe we will probably be the only league offering this, putting us at the forefront of attracting women into our sport.  In addition we are adding the Veteran Women’s category including an event prize.

EC-CA Development Plan
Chairman Mark Wyer presented the EC-CA Development plan which is available to read on the website.  This plan is intended to take advantage of the increased interest in cyclo-cross and grow our sport in the Eastern Region.  To do this we need many more volunteers to come forward and help out.  In most cases for only a few hours during the ‘cross season.  In particular we need more commissaries if we are to be successful in appointing two commissaires at each event from next season.  This would allow newly appointed officials to be mentored by more experienced officials.  In addition, this would have the benefit of enabling appointed commissaries to race their event as well as officiate.
Volunteers Needed

Commissaires

Event Organisers

Event Photographers 

Event reporters to fill in for Fergus Muir

PDA Operators

Commentators

Business Manager (to raise sponsorship and liase with sponsors)

Committee Changes

There are a couple of changes to the committee for next season.  Mandy Cook has stood down as Events Coordinator but stays on the committee as Women’s Rep.  Chris Read is taking up the role of events Coordinator.  Shaun Aldous has added the role of Marketing and Publicity Coordinator to his existing squad commitments.

Other Changes
50+ Veterans will all ride in the first race of the day with the non-elite vets.  There will be 4 races at an event:

Race times are subject to confirmation but are likely to be as follows:


11am  
Vets/Women


12 noon
Under 12s


12.45pm
Youths


1.45pm
Seniors/Elite Vets

The committee has been tasked with ensuring at least five of the Eastern League races are category B events.  The Committee will endeavour to improve the prize fund for these events.  Pit lanes will be enlarged where possible.

